
July 18, 2024 

DRIVING RANGE POLICY 

 
➢ THE DRIVING RANGE FACILITIES MAY BE USED BY COTTONWOOD/PALO VERDE HOMEOWNERS AND 

THEIR GUESTS, ALL ANNUAL GOLF MEMBERS AND THEIR GUESTS, HOMEOWNER PLAYERS CARD 

HOLDERS AND THEIR GUESTS, AND SUN LAKES HOA#1&3 HOMEOWNERS ONLY. 

 

➢ PERSONS USING THE GOLF COURSE OR PRACTICE FACILITES MUST HAVE APPROPRIATE IDENTIFICATION 

AT ALL TIMES. 

 

➢ PROPER DRESS CODE APPLIES TO EVERYONE USING ANY OF THE PRACTICE FACILITIES.  MEN MUST 

WEAR A COLLARED OR MOCK SHIRT WITH SLEEVES AND PANTS OR MID THIGH LENGTH SHORTS.  LADIES 

SHOULD WEAR A MODEST TOP WITH PANTS OR MID THIGH LENGTH SKORT, SKIRT OR SHORTS. SMART 

DENIM IS ALLOWED.  GOLF SHOES WITH SOFT SPIKES, ATHLETIC SHOES OR SANDALS ARE APPROPRIATE 

FOOTWEAR.  REVEALING CLOTHING, ATHLETIC WEAR OR GOLF SHOES WITH METAL SPIKES ARE NOT 

ALLOWED.  

 

➢ AT NO TIME SHOULD ANY MEMBER OR GUEST GO PAST THE ROPES THAT ARE SET UP ON THE DRIVING 

RANGE OR FORWARD OF THE PRACTICE BUNKER. ALL GREENS ARE TARGET GREENS-NOT PRACTICE 

GREENS. IF ANY ITEM NEEDS TO BE RETRIEVED FROM THE DRIVING RANGE, PLEASE CONTACT THE CW 

PROSHOP. 

 

➢ RANGE TOKENS AND RANGE BALL KEYS FOR THE DRIVING RANGE BALL MACHINE ARE ONLY AVAILABLE 

FOR PURCHASE AT THE COTTONWOOD PROSHOP. 

 

➢ AT ANY GIVEN TIME THE DRIVING RANGE MIGHT BE SCHEDULED FOR MAINTENANCE. DURING THOSE 

TIMES PLEASE REFRAIN FROM HITTING GOLF BALLS ONTO THE RANGE, AS A MATTER OF SAFETY FOR 

OUR EMPLOYEES. 

 

➢ DRIVING RANGE PRACTICE BALLS AND BASKETS MUST NOT BE REMOVED FROM THE PRACTICE 

FACILITIES. 

 

➢ ALL CHILDREN MUST BE ACCOMPANIED BY AN ADULT AND SHOULD BE CAREFULLY MONITORED AT ALL 

TIMES. 

 

➢ ONLY OFFICIAL DRIVING RANGE PRACTICE BALLS ARE TO BE USED ON THE DRIVING RANGE AND 

PRACTICE BUNKER. 

 

➢ AFTER USING THE DRIVING RANGE BASKETS, PLEASE RETURN THE BASKETS TO THE BALL MACHINE. 
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➢ PLEASE SHOW COURTESY TO GOLFERS TEEING OFF FROM #12 TEE BOX WHEN USING THE RANGE BALL 

DISPENSER. 

 

➢ PLEASE DO NOT HIT, BANG OR KICK THE GOLF BALL DISPENSER AT ANYTIME.  IF YOU HAVE ANY 

PROBLEM WITH THE BALL DISPENSER OR THE DRIVING RANGE, PLEASE CONTACT COTTONWOOD PRO 

SHOP. 

 

➢ SHOW COURTESY TO ALL RANGE USERS FOR THEIR SAFETY AND ENJOYMENT. 

 

➢ SLHOA#2 WILL NOT BE HELD RESPONSIBLE FOR ANY VIOLATIONS OF DRIVING RANGE POLICIES. 

VIOLATIONS MAY RESULT IN LOSS OF PRIVILEGES TO THE PRACTICE FACILITIES. 

 

➢ COTTONWOOD PRO SHOP – 480-895-9449 

 

➢ PATROL – 480-895-9277 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


